ELIGIBILITY FOR PATRIOT STAR RECOGNITION EXPANDED

When the Eastern Division's Patriot Star award came into existence in 2008, it was intended to recognize current NSP members who were deployed to a combat zone while serving as members of the U.S. Armed Forces. While that noble effort yielded many honorees, it became apparent that some military vets could not reveal where their service to the nation had taken them.  

Fast forward to this year's Spring Officers Meeting in Albany, NY, on April 28. There has been a move to recognize all U.S. veterans as a way of thanking them for their service. So, a unanimous vote of the Division Awards Committee removed the combat zone restrictions. 
Under the new rules, a Patriot Star can be awarded to any current NSP member who is also currently an active duty member of the U.S. Armed Forces for at least three years; or a current member of the U.S. Armed Forces Reserves or National Guard; or who had been honorably discharged after serving in the U.S. Armed Forces. The armed forces include the Army, Navy, Marines, Air Force, Coast Guard, Army National Guard, and Air National Guard.


The Patriot Star was created by New Jersey Region staffers Dave Nelson Sr. and Sue-Ellen Helmacy, former Division Director Rick Hamlin, and former Division and National Awards Advisor Bill Boulter. 


The Division Awards Committee was most concerned with whether the change would stray from the intentions of the Patriot Star's creators. Sue-Ellen Helmacy is still New Jersey Region awards advisor and a member of the Division committee, and said she endorsed expanding the scope of the Patriot Star.  


Dave Nelson Sr., himself an Army veteran, died while on patrol duty on Feb. 8. The Division Awards Committee was informed Dave had given his endorsement in discussions before his untimely death. 


The new Division Awards Advisor Eva Kunkel said she is comfortable with expanding the Patriot Star knowing that its principal creators were on board. The matter was presented to the Division meeting for a vote and was accepted.

Kunkel said a new nomination form will be created and available for use shortly. The new form will reflect the change allowing NSP patrollers who are – or were – in the United States Armed Forces to be considered for this recognition.  
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